TEACHERS' RETIREMENT SYSTEM

OF KENTUCKY

March 6, 2001

Mr. C. Gilmore Dutton

Special Projects

Legislative Research Commission

700 Capital Avenue

Room 120 Capitol Annex

Frankfort, Kentucky 40601

 

RE:  Amendment to SB 20/GA/HFA3 (Amendment ID No. 14803) (01 RS BR 55)

 

Mr. Dutton:

 

The Actuary for the Kentucky Teachers' Retirement System has reviewed the proposed changes to KRS 161.220 contained in the proposed amendment to SB 20 and determined the changes would have a significant actuarial cost impact on the funding of the Kentucky Teachers' Retirement System.

 

These bills would increase the probability of a teacher retiring earlier and would add to the existing shortage of teachers.  The actuary determined the amendment would add 1.25% to existing contributions based on active member payroll.  That consists of 1.05% to provide retirement benefits and .20% to provide medical benefits.  Currently active member payroll is $2.133 billion, requiring $26.66 million per year additional funding.

 

Per LRC request, this information is needed as soon as possible and thus is taken from phone contact with the actuaries.  A written actuarial report will follow as soon as available. 

 






Sincerely,

 

 

 






Gary L. Harbin, CPA






Executive Secretary

